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PROXY VOTING POLICIES
Summary

PGIM Fixed Income’s policy is to vote proxies in the best economic interest of its clients. In the case of pooled
accounts, the policy is to vote proxies in the best economic interest of the pooled account. The proxy voting policy
contains detailed voting guidelines on a wide variety of issues commonly voted upon by shareholders. These
guidelines reflect PGIM Fixed Income’s judgment of how to further the best economic interest of its clients through
the shareholder or debt-holder voting process.

PGIM Fixed Income invests primarily in debt securities, thus there are few traditional proxies voted by it. PGIM Fixed
Income generally votes with management on routine matters such as the appointment of accountants or the election
of directors. From time to time, ballot issues arise that are not addressed by the policy or circumstances may suggest
a vote not in accordance with the established guidelines. In these cases, voting decisions are made on a case-by-case
basis by the applicable portfolio manager taking into consideration the potential economic impact of the proposal. Not
all ballots are received by PGIM Fixed Income in advance of voting deadlines, but when ballots are received in a
timely fashion, PGIM Fixed Income strives to meet its voting obligations. It cannot, however, guarantee that every
proxy will be voted prior to its deadline.

With respect to non-U.S. holdings, PGIM Fixed Income takes into account additional restrictions in some countries
that might impair its ability to trade those securities or have other potentially adverse economic consequences. PGIM
Fixed Income generally votes non-U.S. securities on a best efforts basis if it determines that voting is in the best
economic interest of its clients.

Occasionally, a conflict of interest may arise in connection with proxy voting. For example, the issuer of the securities
being voted may also be a client of PGIM Fixed Income. When PGIM Fixed Income identifies an actual or potential
material conflict of interest between the firm and its clients with respect to proxy voting, the matter is presented to
senior management who will resolve such issue in consultation with the compliance and legal departments. Proxy
voting is reviewed by our trade management oversight committee.

Any client may obtain a copy of PGIM Fixed Income’s proxy voting policy, guidelines and procedures, as well as the
proxy voting records for that client’s securities, by contacting the account management representative responsible for
the client’s account.



